A DISCUSSION PAPER ON THE ROLE OF COUNTY AND DISTRICT COUNCILLORS AT TOWN/PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS
The White Paper, as expected, has given further guidance in relation to closer partnership working between tiers of local government and also provides the opportunity for greater involvement for everyone at local level.

Members will be aware that legally district and county councillors attending town/parish council meetings are “members of the public” and have no rights other than those determined by the town/parish council.

It is a fact that district/county councillors can offer a great deal to the parish council in terms of providing information and relaying the same back to the principal authority.  Similarly, they can sometimes answer questions or, again, refer these back on behalf of the parish council.

Currently, some councils have an agenda item specifically for members of outside bodies to speak but do not expect them to speak during other business, whereas other councils have a far more relaxed attitude to this matter.  We do know of cases where the district/county councillor only speaks during the public forum.  Unfortunately, we do get complaints from time to time at the office that on occasions, district/county councillors disrupt the meeting or the public session, possibly through frustration that they cannot offer some useful advice.
It is a fact that it is currently difficult for town/parish councillors to have access to speak at district/county council meetings, but we can further this and it has already been successfully achieved at a key county council committee meeting, whereby the committee found the input from the parish council to be extremely useful.  
We believe the time has come for a re-think on this matter, given the current situation and in the interests of providing the best service to the local community.
We would therefore like member councils to consider where they do not have a similar arrangement at present, to raising the status of district/county councillors at their meetings to that of an “informal co-opted member”.  Initially such councillors should receive all agendas, notes of meetings, minutes, etc. in the same way as town/parish councillors, and district/county councils are already do send, or are moving towards sending, such paperwork to town/parish councils in line with the Charter.
At the meeting, to differentiate their status from that of members of the public, we suggest councils should consider allowing the district/county councillor to sit at the table with the other members and be allowed to indicate to the chairman when they wish to speak on a relevant matter.  

Obviously, they would have no voting rights.
Various principal authorities have indicated to us that they would like members to consider using their councillors more often as a conduit, and this could be a valuable aid towards moving business where problems are occurring – eg. at officer level.  

Please let us know if you support this initiative and whether you already follow this procedure, or are considering adopting it.
